
         
 

                                   Notice of Public Hearing 
 
The Okaloosa County Growth Management Department notice 

that, on Thursday August 14, 2025 the Okaloosa County 

Planning Commission will conduct a public hearing to receive 

testimony regarding the following: 

 

AN ORDINANCE AMENDING TABLE 2.13.1 OF 

CHAPTER 2.13, CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS, OF THE 

GOALS, OBJECTIVES, AND POLICIES OF THE 

OKALOOSA COUNTY COMPREHENSIVE PLAN, 

ORDINANCE 90-01, AS AMENDED; REPEALING ALL 

ORDINANCES OR PROVISIONS THEREOF IN 

CONFLICT HEREWITH; PROVIDIING FOR 

SEVERABILITY; AND PROVIDING AN EFFECTIVE 

DATE. 

 

The meeting will be held at 5:01 PM or soon thereafter in the 

Okaloosa County Administration Building Commission meeting 

room, 1250 N Eglin Parkway, Shalimar, Florida  

 

The ordinance information may be inspected at the offices of the 

Growth Management Department located at 402 Brookmeade 

Dr, Crestview, Florida 32539 or at the Okaloosa County 

Administration Building located at 1250 N. Eglin Parkway, 

Shalimar, Florida 32579. Those offices can be contacted by 

telephone at 850-689-5080. 

 

If any person decides to appeal any decision made with respect 

to any matter considered at these hearings, such person will need 

a record of the proceeding and may need to ensure that a 

verbatim record of the proceeding is made which record includes 

the testimony and evidence upon which the appeal is to be based. 

 

Okaloosa County adheres to the Americans with Disabilities Act 

and will make reasonable modifications for access to these 

hearings upon request.  Requests may be made to the Growth 

Management Department at 402 Brookmeade Dr, Crestview, 

Florida 32539  or at 850-689-5080.  For Hearing Impaired, Dial 

1-800-955-8771 (TDD), and 1-800-955-8770 (Voice).  Requests 

must be received at least 48 hours in advance of the hearing in 

order for Okaloosa County to provide the requested service.  

 

 

 
 


